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TO: 

FROM: 

DATE: 

REGIONAL DISTRICT OF BULKLEY-NECHAKO 

MEMORANDUM 

Chair Miller and Board of Directors 

Cheryl Anderson 
Manager of Administrative Services 

September 6, 2017 

SUBJECT: UBCM Minister Meetings - Briefing Notes 

Attached is the Briefing Note template provided by the UBCM Coordinator. The 
template must be completed and submitted for each Minister meeting request 
(see pages 46-47 of the regular Committee of the Whole agenda) for the 
upcoming UBCM Convention. 

Staff has been compiling the background information and is close to completion. 

At this time, staff is requesting that the Board of Directors provide the "request" 
for each of the topics. 

Recommendation: (All/Directors/Majority) 

Direction. 



BRIEFING NOTE 

2017 UBCM CONVENTION 

LOCAL GOVERNMENT: Click here to enter text 

**Please send the completed briefing note to: UBCM.Meetings@gov.bc.ca 

TOPIC 1: Click here to enter topic of discussion 

BACKGROUND: Click here to enter background information 

REQUEST: Click here to enter your request to the Minister 

TOPIC 2: Click here to enter topic of discussion 

BACKGROUND: Click here to enter background information 

REQUEST: Click here to enter your request to the Minister 

TOPIC 3: Click here to enter topic of discussion 

BACKGROUND: Click here to enter background information 

REQUEST: Click here to enter your request to the Minister 



geraldine.craven 

From: 
Sent: 
To: 
Subject: 

To whom it may concern: 

Bernice Magee <bernicemagee45@gmail.com> 
September 5, 2017 12:02 PM 
inquiries 
Donation - Terry Fox Run 

RECEIVED 
SEP O 5 2017 

1EGIONAL DISTRtCT OF 
BULKLEY NECHAKO 

The Terry Fox Run is held annually at the Francois Lake Hall to raise funds for cancer research. This year, it 
will be held on September 17, 2017 with registration to begin at 12noon. In the Lakes District,the Run is 
combined with a silent auction, a concession, entertainment, face painting for the younger participants and 
general all-round fun for the whole family. 

In past years, the Regional District of Bulkley Nechako has donated a composter as a contribution to the silent 
auction and it would be most appreciated if this donation were repeated once again. 

Thank you for considering this request. If more information is required, please contact the undersigned. 

Sincerely 

Bernice Magee 
Terry Fox Committee Member 
250-692-7081 
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Cheryl Anderson - D\ <-ec.-n~ / R,--eG~~ 

From: 
Sent: 
To: 
Cc: 
Subject: 

Cheryl, 

Frenkel, Nadine <Nadine.Frenkel@leg.bc.ca> 
September-05-17 1:20 PM 
Cheryl Anderson 
Derksen, Lory 
UBCM 

John has asked me to reach out to the Districts within the Nechako Lakes constituency to see if the Mayors and 
Councillors would like him to attend any meetings that they may have scheduled with the new Ministers. 

If so, we would require a copy of the schedule as John would not be receiving a copy as he previously did. 

Please advise if Mayor and Council wish to have him attend as MLA. 

Thank you. 

Nadine Frenkel 
Constituency Assistant to; 
MLA John Rustad 
Nechako Lakes 
183 First Street, PO Box 421 
Vanderhoof, British Columbia VOJ 3AO 
Office: (250) 567 -6820 
E-mail: Nadine.Frenkel@leg.bc.ca 
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wendy.wainwright 

From: 
Sent: 
To: 
Subject: 

wendy.wainwright 
Friday, September 1, 2017 9:20 AM 
wendy.wainwright 
FW: NCLGA/ Greyhound Bus Response 

From: Kaila Nielsen {mailto:knielsen@nclga.ca] 
Sent: August 31, 2017 4:09 PM 
Subject: NCLGA/ Greyhound Bus Response 

Good Morning CAOs. 

'1)1~E.c...T10N/ 
1(ec£,\VG' 

We've reached out to both UBCM and the Passenger Transportation Board regarding the potential loss of Greyhound 
service in the region. 

1.) Prince George has offered to explore suitable responses in the coming days, and to coordinate with any of you 
who might want to provide input, or who are considering responses of your own. 

2.) Communities are welcome to write in with their concerns directly to the PTSB. Greyhound, however, hasn't 
actually submitted an application to alter their service at this point. 

3.) My understanding is that this issue fits the criteria for a late resolution at UBCM (which would have to be 
submitted prior to September 22"d for consideration). In such circumstances, the issue has to have emerged 
after their June 301h resolution deadline, and it must not have been known as a potential issue before that time. 

Please connect with Kathleen Soltis directly if you are interested in working on a coordinated response: 

Kathleen Soltis 
City Manager, Prince George 
250 561 7607 
kathleen.soltis@princegeorge.ca 

"'Any local government can forward a late resolution to UBCM if it meets the criteria (which this seems to). Such a 
resolution could be sponsored/ endorsed by multiple communities. There are no previous, membership ratified 

resolutions related to this issue on which the NCLGA can act. 

Kaila Nielsen 
Communications Coordinator 

"The Elected Voice of Central & Northern BC" 
North Central Local Government Association 

206 - 155 George Street 
Prince George, BC V2L 1P8 
Office: (250) 564-6585 

Twitter: @NCLGA 
Website: http://www.nclga.ca 
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IMPORTANT NOTICE TO 
TO OUR VALUED CUSTOMERS 

RE: GERMANSEN LANDING POST OFFICE 

- Dtre-ch~ (Recei~ 

As ·a result of the Postmaster's Resignation the Gennansen Post Office will be dosed on a 
permanent basis as of August 31, 2017. 

We assure you of our commitment to provide full postal services and continued customer 
satisfaction at our alternate locations: 

• Manson Creek Post Office, Manson Creek, B.C. 
• Canada Post, 374 West Stuart, 8.C. Fort St. James, e.c. 

Customers wi·n be able to pick up their parcels and access other postal services In 
Manson Creek. 

canada Post is committed to continuing mail delivery in Germansen Landing. Your mail will 
be continuing to be delivered in the GMB's once weekly on Thursday's. Your personal 
contact items will be available for pick-up at the Manson Creek Post Office. Any items that 
fit into you GMS's that DO NOT require signatures will be put into your GMB. 

Effective August 31, 2017 you will continue to receive mail delivery by community 
mailboxes. 

Oversize parcels or items requiring a signature will be available for pickup at the MANSON 
CREEK OFACE IN MANSON CREEK hours of operation are Wednesday and Thursday 9:00-
17:00hrs 

IF you have concerns or questions regarding your mail delivering please feel free to 
contact: 

Lu at the Manson Creek Post office 250-271-1957 
Antoinette Lamarre I.AS 250-564-9048 



.. BRITISH 
, COLUMBIA 

INFORMATION BULLETIN 
For Immediate Release 
2017FLN R027 4-001541 
Sept. 6, 2017 

Ministry of Forests, Lands, Natural Resource Operations 
and Rural Development 

BC Wildfire Service 

Campfires to be allowed again in all of northern B.C. 

SMITHERS - Effective at noon on Thursday, Sept. 7, 2017, campfires will once again be allowed 
in the entire Northwest Fire Centre. 

The combination of a return to more seasonal weather conditions and the lack of significant 
wildfire activity has reduced the risk of wildfire in the northwest. 

However, the prohibition against open fires larger than a campfire (0.5 metres by 0.5 metres) 
will remain in effect within the entire Northwest Fire Centre. 

A map of the affected areas and their associated prohibitions is available online: 
http://ow.ly/mDWG30eXtOA 

The following activities will remain prohibited: 

• Category 2 and Category 3 open fires as defined in the wildfire regulation: 
http://www.bclaws.ca/civix/document/id/loo92/loo92/11 38 2005 

• the use of sky lanterns, binary exploding targets, air curtain burners, fireworks, including 
firecrackers and burning barrels or burning cages of any size or description 

These prohibitions cover all BC Parks, Crown lands and private lands, but do not apply within 
the boundaries of a local government that has forest fire prevention bylaws and is serviced by a 
fire department. Always check with local authorities to see if any other burning restrictions are 
in place before lighting any fire. 

Anyone found in contravention of an open burning prohibition may be issued a ticket for 
$1,150, required to pay an administrative penalty of $10,000 or, if convicted in court, fined up 
to $100,000 and/or sentenced to one year in jail. If the contravention causes or contributes to 
a wildfire, the person responsible may be ordered to pay all firefighting and associated costs. 

A poster explaining the different categories of open burning is available online: 
http://ow.ly/znny309kJv5 

For more information on fire-related fines and penalties, visit: www.gov.bc.ca/wildfirefines 

To report a wildfire or open burning violation, call 1800 663-5555 toll-free or *5555 on a 
cellphone. For the latest information on current wildfire activity, burning restrictions, road 
closures and air quality advisories, visit: http://www.bcwildfire.ca 

You can also follow the latest wildfire news: 



• On Twitter: http://twitter.com/BCGovFirelnfo 
• On Facebook: http://facebook.com/BCForestFirelnfo 

Contact: 
Amanda Reynolds 
Fire Information Officer 
BC Wildfire Service 
Northwest Fire Centre 
250 565-6129 

Connect with the Province of B.C. at: www.gov.bc.ca/connect 



geraldine.craven 

From: 
Sent: 
To: 
Subject: 

To: All staff 

10 

Topley Fire <topleyfire@gmail.com> 
August 31, 2017 8:30 AM 
inquiries 
Grand opening 

AUG 3 
~EGJONAL · 1 2011 

RU . ' DISTR 
a LKlCiy A.I,:, JCr OF 

nri;CHAKO 

The Topley Volwiteer Fire Department and Fire Protection Society would like to cordially invite you to attend 
our long awaited grand opening BBQ on September 9, 2017 from 1 lam-4pm. We will be opening our new 
facility to the public for the afternoon and will be offering a great BBQ lWlch of hot dogs, hamburgers, pop, 
coffee and cake. There will be some great guest speakers along with the presentation of service awards to our 
members that have been a part of the department and society (past and present) for many years. 

We would love to see all of your smiling faces and be able to show you around our new space, we hope to see 
you all there. 

Wannest regards, 

Topley Volwiteer Fire Department. 

1 



wendy.wainwright 

From: 
Sent: 
To: 
Subject: 
Attachments: 

. I I 

wendy.wainwright 
Friday, September 1, 2017 9:16 AM 
wendy.wainwright 
FW: 2017 UBCM Convention - LB Paving & Terus Group reception - RDBN 
UBCM - Terus Construction lnvitation.pdf 

From: BOISSEVAIN, Dan (LB PAVING SMITHERS BC) [mailto:dan.boissevain@lbpaving.bc.ca] 
Sent: August 31, 2017 -12:46 PM 
To: Jason.llewellyn <Jason.llewellyn@rdbn.bc.ca>; Melany Deweerdt <Melany.Deweerdt@rdbn.bc.ca> 
Subject: 2017 UBCM Convention - LB Paving & Terus Group reception" RDBN 

Hi Jason & Maelany, 

I'm not sure if anyone from the RDBN is planning to attend the UBCM convention in Vancouver in September, but if you 

know of anyone that is, could you please pass this invitation on to them. I won't be there but Jeremy will and we'd love to 

see anyone from the Regional District if they can make it. The event is always fun and well attended by folks from across 

NWBC. 

On behalf of LB Paving ltd., Canyon Contracting Company, Boreal Pacific Enterprises, our parent company Terus 

Construction Ltd. and all the members of our group of companies across SC, I would like to invite you to join us for a 

special networking reception to be held during the Union of British Columbia Municipalities Convention, 2017 in 

Vancouver. Attached is an invitation with address, directions, hours and an RSVP email 

address. If you or any of your delegates are able to attend our reception, and we hope you will be able to, please 

RSVP to Shelley Smolka shelley.smolka@terusconstruction.ca and let us know how many of your attendees we can 

expect. 

Regards, 
Dan Boissevain, Area Manager 
LB Paving Ltd. 250-847-2761 
Canyon Contracting Company (OBA.of LB Paving Ltd.) 250-847-5907 
Boreal Pacific Enterprises (DBA of LB Paving Ltd.) 250-847-1850 
Toll Free:1-800-493-2761 
Cell: 250-877"1471 
Fax: 250-847-2357 

dan.boissevain@lbpaving.bc.ca 
www .lbpavingltd.ca 

~ Before printing this email, assess if it is really needed 
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CHEWIES STEAM & OYSTER BAR 

We are focused on being green, 
efficient and collaborative with the 
commumties in which we operate 
in the province of British Columbia 

For a Special Reception 
at Chewies Steam & Oyster Bar 
110- 1055 West Hastings St 
Vancouver. BC 
September 2 7 6-9 pm 

Please RSVP to : Shelley Smolka - she lley.smolka@terusconstruction.ca 
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wendy.wainwright 

From: 
Sent: 
Subject: 

Good afternoon. 

ruth.sulentich@lngcanada.ca 
Thursday, August 31, 2017 12:05 PM 
LNG Canada reception - September 25 - save the date 

RECEl\tED 
AUG 31 2817 

AEGIONXL Did! Hrl; t OF 
BULKLEY NECHAKO 

Below please find an invite to the LNG Canada Reception that will be held in Vancouver the week of the UBCM 
conference. 
Please extend the invite to any Council and/or Staff who will be in Vancouver and would like to attend. 
Have a great day. 

Ruth Sulentich 
LNG Canada, Senior Consultation & Community Advisor 
176 Ocelot Road, Kitimat, British Columbia, Canada V8C 2G7 
250.407 .2115 - ruth.sulentich@lngcanada.ca 

LNG Canada 
ec _ption 
ve the Dat 

Monday September 25, 2017 

The Rats are coming to Vancouver. Please join LNG Canada for 
an evening of good company, great conversation, delicious food, beverages 
and entertainment. 

Where: Imperial Room, 319 Main Street, Vancouver 

When: 8 pm to 11 pm 

What: Mixing and mingling, and music courtesy of "The Rats", 

1 



,~ 
one of Kitimafs finest talents. 

How: Shuttles will run to and from the Pan Pacific Hotel starting 
at 7:45 pm and continue throughout our event. Or take a 10-minute 
cab ride at a time of your choice. 

For more information and to RSVP please email feedback@lngcanada.ca 

NGCANADA 
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Cheryl Anderson 

Subject: FW: You're Invited- TransCanada in BC Reception 

From: Catie Underhill [mailto:catie underhill@transcanada.com] 
Sent: September 6, 201710:25 AM 
To: Catie Underhill <catie underhill@transcanada.com> 
Subject: You're Invited- TransCanada in BC Reception 

Good Morning, 

Please find below an invitation to a reception hosted by TransCanada during this year's UBCM Convention in Vancouver. 
We'd ask that you please pass this invite along to others from your community who might be attending the convention 
as well, and we look forward to seeing you then! 

Wednesday. September 27, 2017 
7 p.m. - 9 p.m. 
Rogue Kitchen and Wetbar, Convention Centre Location 
200 Burrard Street. Vancouver, BC 

Please RSVP to Catie Underhill at 403.920.4S34 or 
catie_underhillotrans<anada.com by Monday, Septembe, 18. 

1 

t ~ TransCanada 



Regards, 

Catie 

Catie UnderhiU 
Community Relations, Western Canada 
Public Affairs and Communications 
catie underhill@transcanada.com 

450 - 1st St SW 
Calgary, AB 
Canada T2P SHl 

Tel: 403.920.4534 
Cell: 587.439.7820 

t ~ TransCanada 

Transcanada.com 
Linkedln I Twitter I Facebook I Blog I YouTube 

We respect your right to choose which electronic messages you receive. To stop receiving this message and 
similar communications from TransCanada Pipelines Limited please reply to this message with the subject 
"UNSUBSCRIBE". This electronic message and any attached documents are intended only for the named 
addressee(s). This communication from TransCanada may contain information that is privileged, confidential 
or otherwise protected from disclosure and it must not be disclosed, copied, forwarded or distributed without 
authorization. If you have received this message in error, please notify the sender immediately and delete the 
original message. Thank you. Nous respectons votre droit de choisir quels messages electroniques vous desirez 
recevoir. Pour ne plus recevoir ce message et les communications similaires, de la part de TransCanada 
PipeLines Limited, veuillez repondre ace message en inscrivant dans l'objet « SE DESINSCRIRE ». Ce 
message electronique et tousles docwnents joints sont destines exclusivement au(x) destinataire(s) 
mentionne(s). Cette communication de TransCanada peut contenir des renseignements privilegies, con.fidentiels 
ou par ailleurs proteges contre la divulgation; ils ne doivent pas etre divulgues, copies, communiques ou 
distribues sans autorisation. Si vous avez re~u ce message par erreur, veuillez en avertir immediatement 
I' expediteur et detruire le message original. Merci 
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